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RETIREMENT OF R. MARTIN LOBDELL
Psychology Professor
WHEREAS, R. Martin Lobdell has submitted written notification, dated October 21, 2011, of his intent to retire from his tenured position as a full-time professor at Pierce College effective August 31, 2011 and,

WHEREAS, the College administration has acknowledged Mr. Lobdell’s intent to retire effective August 31, 2011;

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of Community College District 11 publicly acknowledges their appreciation for Mr. Lobdell’s years of dedicated service to the College, and the Business and Social Sciences department. Mr. Lobdell has served as a valued faculty member for 40 years.
Mr. Lobdell came to Fort Steilacoom Community College in 1971 and became the first full-time Psychology faculty member. During his tenure at Pierce College Mr. Lobdell has defined persistence, consistency and dedication to his the field of teaching.
His service includes the Advising and Registration Committee where he contributed substantial research on the relationship between a faculty advising model and the ultimate success of college students; Faculty Association President; Ombudsman; Social Science Division Chair from 1982-1986; advisor to the ski club, Phi Theta Kappa and the Native American Club; and externally he served on the Boards of the Sexual Assault Center of Pierce County and the Greater Lakes Mental Health Agency. He currently serves on the Pierce College Foundation Board. In 1973, Mr. Lobdell, teamed with a sociology professor to develop and teach the college’s first Human Sexuality course.  He has continued to teach the course along with his regular offerings of General Psychology and Lifespan Psychology. He has been honored with the Distinguished Faculty award and the Outstanding Faculty award.
 
Mr. Lobdell is a valued member of the College community and the Board commends his undisputed commitment to the field of education, and extends their best wishes for an enjoyable retirement.
